MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the
LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library
http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib

Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied

(searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)




This document is from the files of the Office of

the Maine Attorney General as transferred to

the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference
Library on January 19, 2022



September 9, 1946

To David H, Stevens, State Tax Assessor )

I have your memo of September 4th, 'stating that it has come
to your attention that the contractors who-are engaged in doling
the grading work on the so-called Maine turnpike arse using .
several pleces of construction equipment which require diesel
fuel, Your question 1s: "Should this office insist on each con-
tractor obtalning a license and pay & tax under the proviaion of

our so-called Use Fuel Tax Act®”

. . In my opinion these contractors who are engaged in doing
the grading work on the Malne turnplke should not be compelled
té6 obtain ‘a license under the provisions of our so=called Use
Fuel Tax Aet, providing for a tax on fuel used in eny internal
combustion eénglne used to propel any motor vehlcle of any kind
on the public highways. ' .

. It seems to me that these pieces of equipment used on the
right of way are not using the public highways, except occaslon-
ally when crossing a highway in their work of grading, which 1s
only 4ncidental .and necessary in clearing and grading the turn-
'plke right of way. '

Ralph W, Farris
. Attorney General



